Select Board Meeting Minutes    August 2, 2021    Zoom Teleconference
     5:30 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Margaret Payne and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Andrew Baker joined at 5:48 pm.
Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: A motion was put forth by Margaret to approve the minutes of July 19. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.
Department Liaison Reports:
Senior Center – The Center is continuing to reopen. Care is being taken due to the increase in cases due to the Delta variant. 

Town Hall – Margaret reported that Angel Bragdon is now the Collector/Treasurer. Margaret hopes to be able to provide some support to the Assessors. Terry served as Clerk to the Board of Health today since that position has not been filled. Terry had spoken with the Health Agent regarding opening Town Hall. He said that given the layout of the building, he supported having the building open by appointment only, with masks required, and no public use of the bathrooms.
Highway Department – Bob said the department now has a new roadside mower. Mark Shippee is working on quotes for a new chipper. Bob met with a group of citizens and business owners earlier in the day for a “walking tour” with GCG Associates to discuss proposed work planned for the Bridge Street Phase 2 project if the town is successful in receiving funding from the Department of Housing & Community Development. Margaret felt that the town had done a good job communicating throughout Bridge Street Phase 1 project, yet people still seem to have a lot of questions and/or concerns.  Terry encouraged citizens to make use of the town website or speak with individuals who are directly involved in the project. Weekly construction meetings are held every Wednesday morning on Bridge Street and are open to the public.

Downtown Partnership – Andrew said the local Rapid Recovery grant would be wrapping up this month, but another round of meetings will be held.
Bridge Street Construction – Engineers hope to have a plan submitted by the end of the week for dealing with a sink hole that has opened near the Iron Bridge. The CDBG grant will cover costs associated with the repair.
Appointments:
6 pm Kevin Parsons & Brock Cutting RE: Bridge Street Tree Selection – Kevin, Brock, and Tree Warden Jim Richardson met last week and came up with a list of appropriate trees for Bridge Street. Most of the trees will be maples, with four different varieties of maples being used. All of the trees selected are appropriate for a downtown street setting. The group talked with various business owners who are all pleased with the selections. The committee felt that the size of the trees should be increased from 2 – 2 ½ inches to 2 ½ to 3 inches. That would add an extra $75 per tree or a total of $1,200 to the cost. It was also recommended that the planting be done in the spring. The list of trees was also reviewed by arborist Dave Hawkins, who approved the selections. It was suggested that in a few sections near pinch points, permeable pavers might be installed so that pedestrians could walk closer to the trees. Also discussed were watering gaiters, which would ensure adequate watering for the newly planted trees, and an Ashfield stone bench around the tree to be planted near Mirick Insurance. The Board liked the idea of the bench and were pleased with the mix of trees that had been suggested. Terry doubted that there would be enough funds life in contingency for an Ashfield stone bench. The town has funds set aside, apart from the CDBG for tree expenses. It was agreed that the bench and the tree gaiters could be discussed at a later time. A motion was made by Andrew to accept the recommendations of the committee for replacement trees for phase one of the Bridge Street reconstruction through the CDBG. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.
6:20 pm Julio Dejesus, Salsa Restaurant RE: Request for Carry in Beer & Wine License – This type of license is granted by the local board not by the state ABCC. It allows customers to bring in their own beverages. Once in the restaurant the bottles are surrendered to the staff, who do the pouring, and reseal the bottles if some remains. Julio did not appear at the meeting, so this item will be rescheduled.
Old Business:
Senior Center Expansion – Nothing new to report.

FCRHRA – Shelburne Housing Authority Regionalization Exploration – Margaret said that at the last meeting the discussion was about what would help the town if regionalization goes through. The main objective is to make sure that Highland Village residents are well taken care of. It is hoped that the HRA board could be restructured to ensure that Shelburne has at least two members. The next meeting will focus on finances. 
Leah Phillips RE: Little Mohawk Ball Field – Nothing new to report at this time.
Emergency Management Director Position – Tricia Yacovone-Biagi has withdrawn her application. Tom Williams is now the sole candidate for the position. Margaret and Andrew both expressed their disappointment concerning Tricia’s withdrawal and both felt it was due to the feeling that she was not welcomed by Bob. Bob responded that he had hoped to have more than one candidate for the position and would be happy to reach out to Tricia and ask her to resubmit her application. Terry urged the Board to make a decision soon as Chris Myer wanted to step down months ago. 

New Business: None
Any Other Business:
Next Meeting – The next Board meeting will take place on August 16.
Tree Maintenance – Margaret would like to be sure that in the future funds are set aside for the maintenance of the new Bridge Street trees. Terry suggested adding a separate line item under the Tree Warden budget to make sure maintenance is done. Discussion followed as to who would do the maintenance. Terry suggested that the Town and/or the Tree Warden hire a tree company to perform annual maintenance.   
Correspondence: None
Public Comment:  
Deb Andrew – Deb had sent an email which arrived too late for the agenda. Deb was present for the discussion and explained that she was disappointed that Tricia Yacovone-Biagi had withdrawn her application for EMD. Deb suggested that positions to be discussed should be part of the agenda, rather than people’s names. She also suggested that people who would be part of the agenda be reminded that they should attend the meetings.
Adjournment: At 6:35 pm a motion was made by Andrew to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Andrew – yes; Bob – yes; Margaret – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
